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JONES &MAH

Architects, Incorporated

U

January 22, 1985

OFFICE/HANGAR :
75th STREET, THUNDERBIRD INDUSTRIAL PARK
12 UP 85

We are proposing to construct a two story office
building of approximately 2,000 square feet per floor
and a 60' x 64' hangar with an adjacent staging area.
Included in the staging area are provisions for the .
storage and dispensing of jet fuel.

This property was previously granted a use permit for

an office building and two hangars without a staging

area. - Due to the staging requirement, we are re-submitting
the site plan with only one hangar.

7509 McKnight Avenue, Scottsdale, Arizona 85251, (602) 904=6866
941-7869



DATE: February 7, 1985

TO: Neal Pascoe, Zoning Manager

FROM: Carder Hunt, Airport Director

SUBJECT: AIRPORT ADVISORY COMMISSION ACTION: CASE 12-UP-85
RECOMMENDATION

The Airport Advisory Commission recommends approval of Case 12-Up-85, a
request for a use permit at 15230 N. 75th Street to construct an
office/hangar complex with provisions for the storage and dispensing of jet
fuel, subject to the following stipulations:

1.

10.

11.
12.

No revenue producing aeronautical specialty shop or fixed base
operations or activities of any kind are permitted off airport.

A11 aircraft must be registered with the office of the dAirport
Director.

Aircraft owner/operators of aircraft based in the Industrial
Airpark shall pay to the City of Scottsdale a monthiy fee as per
Ordinance #1060.

Developer shall file FAA Form 7460-1, if required.

No variances to airport height restriction per Ordinance #1254
shall be permitted.

At no time, including construction period, will safety zone
easement (30 feet from taxiway edge) be obstructed.

Developer shall provide sufficient area for aircraft staging or
preflighting without obstructing taxiway safety zone.

Vehicular access points to taxiway shall be gated.

No rental of hangars unless in conjunction with an otherwise
permitted use.

No major maintenance permitted in hangars unless building is
designed accordingly.

Fuel farm may be used by owner/occupant only.

The use permit holder shall be responsible for all spillage and/or
leakage; and shall be responsible for fuel tank inventory.
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13. The use permit holder shall have the “N" numbers of those aircraft
hangared at the site inscribed on a placard and affixed to the
fuel tank dispensing equipment.

14. This use permit may be revoked by the City of Scottsdale for
failure to comply with the above stipulations.

RATIONALE

This office/hangar complex will be constructed on a 0.46 acre site adjacent
to the Greenway Taxjway, including a single hangar and a two-story office
building with approximately 4,000 sq. ft. of office space. A staging area
is provided, and hangar doors will open onto the staging area.

The site plan has been designed to utilize a relatively small site,
including provisions for a staging area. The appticant has attempted to
address all of the concerns voiced by the Airport Advisory Commission for
comparable developments, The Airport Advisory Commission recommended
approval by a vote of 7 to O.
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